Mrs. P.H. Harris and Mrs. W.P. Huey will be hostesses to the Ramer Methodist W.M.S. July 10 Mrs. J.D. Turnipseed will be leader.

Mrs. D.E. Collier and Mrs. J.N. Cook have been appointed to the church clean-up committee of the Ramer Methodist Church for July.

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington county home demonstration agent will have the following itinerary this week. Monday and Tuesday, canning centers, Wednesday afternoon till Saturday morning, 4-H camp at Grandview, Saturday, office and curb market.

The annual district meeting of the second district of the Conecuh River Association of Primitive Baptist Churches will be held at Pisgah July 13-15 inclusive.

A reunion of the descendants of the late R.J. and Sally Dismukes Sims, held at the old home at China Grove Thursday, assembled the following children and grandchildren: Mr. and Mrs. Louis T. Head and children, Louis, Jr., James and Albert, of Troy; Mr. and Mrs. Hosea H. Sellers and children, Lucy, Hosea III, Sarah Lillian, Grady Reynolds and Virginia, of Post Oak; Mr. and Mrs. W.G. Campbell and children, Lillian Grace, Edmond Sims and Dick, of Troy; Mr. and Mrs. Glyndon L. Jones and children, Glyndon, Jr. Cora Lillian and Sally Julia of Macedonia; Mr. and Mrs. James B. Sims and son, James, Jr. of China Grove; Mr. and Mrs. Dick Sims and children, Mary Elizabeth and Richard Joseph II of Troy; Mr. and Mrs. Horace C. Sims and children, Jeanette and Malcolm of China Grove. Special guests were William Bowen and Jimmie Harralson of Troy, and Mrs. J.D. Farnell of China Grove.

July 2, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

The 121<sup>st</sup> Motor Transport Company Alabama National Guard will leave Ramer, July 27 for two weeks training at Fort McClellan. The company will include three commissioned officers and 51 enlisted men.

All officers but two of the Ramer Lodge A.F. and A.M. were reelected when the annual election was held Saturday. New officers are W.M. Weaver, Grady junior warden and H.C. Gardner Pisgah junior deacon. Officers reelected were F.P. Hicks, Dublin, worshipful master, Lucien Anderson, Grady, senior deacon, Claud M. Brooks, Ramer: treasurer, H.D. Smith, Ramer, secretary; Coleman Wingard, Center Point, senior deacon, A.M. Harrod, Ramer, tier. Officers will be installed Saturday night July 7.

Edwin Chesnutt will go to Auburn the latter part of July to represent the Ramer Chapter Future Farmers of Alabama at the Summer conference of the F.F.A. W. D. Smilie president and Whit Athey, secretary are also expected to attend. They will be accompanied by Prof. J.E. Morriss chapter adviser.

The annual reunion of the Shackelford family to be held July 4 at Pintlala School is expected to assemble about 250 members from several states.

The monthly meeting of the Grady Round Table Club will be held July 18 at the home of Mrs. W. V. Bell. Roll call will be answered with the name of a town visited. Mrs. C.D. Kenner and Mrs. Lucien Anderson will give talks, the former to speak on "How I spent My Last Vacation," and the letter on "What I saw West of the Rockies," A social hour will be arranged by the hostess.

Final plans for the girls 4-H camp have been completed and about 85 girls will leave Wednesday afternoon for Camp Grandview where they will be in camp until Saturday morning. The girls will be accompanied by Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington county director of 4-H work. Each group will contribute 50 cents in cash and small amount of groceries.

A revival meeting was held the past week at LaPine Baptist Church. The Rev. W.W. Leverett pastor was assisted by the Rev. Wells in conducting the services.

A total of 212 containers of vegetables was canned Wednesday at the relief canning plant at Dublin. Fifty cans were filled at Grady Tuesday. A considerable drop in the number of cans being filed each canning day has been caused by the scarcity of vegetables due to the extreme heat in June.

Members of the Pintlala Community Club will attend the annual club rally at Pike Road July 11 in lieu of their regular monthly meeting. Members of the Pike Road Club, the Smilietown Club and the Ramer Club will also attend the rally in lieu of monthly meetings.

Annual cemetery cleaning will be held at Pisgah Monday. All interested in the () answered with the name of an Indian town or village.

The annual district meeting of Primitive Baptist churches of the second district, Conecuh River Association, will open at Pisgah Church Friday and continue through Sunday.

The Snowdoun Woman's Club will entertain at its annual Husband's night July 25.

Members of the Round Table Club of Grady will be entertained at the home of Mrs. W.V. Bell July 18. Tales of vacation trips will be told by Mrs. Lucien Anderson and Mrs. C.D. Keener. Roll call will be answered with names of towns visited by members.

A birthday party honoring Edwin Morris was held Tuesday afternoon at the Teachers Home at Ramer when Mrs. J.E. Morriss, mother of the honoree entertained 20

children. Games were played and the birthday cake was cut by the children. Favors were given in novel manner.

Among the holiday reunions July 4 was that of the Elliott family near LaPine which assembled the following at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Nick Elliott, Mr. and Mrs. Dan Thompson and family, Mr. and Mrs. W. P. Elliott and family, Mr. and Mrs. Jarvis Elliott and family, Mr. and Terry Elliott and family, Mr. and Mrs. Hence Elliott and daughter, Barbara Ann, Mr. and Mrs. W.M. Hester and family and Mr. and Mrs. Troy Dean and daughter, Beth, Mr. and Mrs. Tony Armistead, Mr. and Mrs. Penny Elliott and son, Jack, Mrs. Ila Defee and children, Mr. and Mrs. Wilson, Sidney Anderson, Mr. and Mrs. N.R Elliott and family, Mr. Surles, Mr. and Mrs. Williamson, Amos Croxton, Frank Hester and Mrs. Mattie Tucker.

#### July 15, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

A play "Oh Professor," sponsored by the Pine Level Parent-Teacher Association was presented at Pine Level School auditorium Monday night. The cast was local. The play was directed by Miss Lamb.

A Fellowship Club has been organized by the young people of Pinedale Community with officers as follows: president, Geneal Brandon; vice- president, Walter Hughes, secretary, Margaret Sanders. Meetings are held each week Wednesday night.

A Young People's Union organized as Pinedale Community has officers as follows: Edna Sanders, president; Kendrick Baltzer, vice-president, General Brandon, secretary. The union meets weekly Sunday nights.

A stunt night program was held at Pinedale Chapel Friday night under the direction of Miss Minnie Irene Spivey. Stunts were sponsored by members of the community.

A revival meeting was held the past two weeks at the Methodist Church at Mathews Station.

A recent revival meeting was held at the Baptist Church at Cecil.

Revival services were held at the Baptist Church at Pine Level the past week by the pastor the Rev. Ed S. Barnes, of Troy. Revival services were held recently at the Methodist Church when the Rev. Smith of Elba was assisted by the pastor, the Rev. W. O. Calhoun.

The Snowdoun Woman's Missionary Society held its monthly meeting Tuesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. W.I. Wilborn, who served as hostess. A program of talks

on mission subjects was given with Mrs. J.P. Curry presiding. About 12 members were present Mrs. B.I. Hughen of LaPine, Mrs. Aggie Bailey and Mrs. Acton were visitors.

Approximately 100 farmers and farm women from this county attended a demonstration meeting near Prattville Thursday when they were given an opportunity to see the effect of Winter legumes, different fertilizer formulae and experimental work on red sandy loam soil.

The Snowdoun Woman's Club will entertain at annual "Husbands' Night" at the club house Wednesday night July 25.

The Round Table Club of Grady will meet Wednesday at the home of Mrs. W. V. Bell.

The Stones Woman's Club will meet the fourth Friday afternoon with Mrs. J.E. Lloyd hostess and Mrs. J.A. Brown directors, Mrs. B.C. Cappell will make a talk on "Early Settlement of Central Alabama." Roll call will be answered with the name of an Indian town or village.

The members of the Pinedale Civic Club will hold a send-the-day party July 24 with the Misses Eunice, Lottie and Lillie Mae McInnis, hostesses. A part of the program will be reports on the county home demonstration club rally held at Pike Road the past week.

Leadership certificates have been awarded the following home demonstration club women of Montgomery County Mrs. J.H. Smith, Mrs. R.W. Erke, Mrs. J.P. Curry, of the Snowdoun Club, Mrs. Sam Guy, Mrs. B.F. Anderson, Mrs. R.S. Hataway, Mrs. W.A. Guy, of the Sellers Club; Mrs. M. B. Graham, Mrs. T.L. McLendon, Mrs. E. T. Davis, Miss Julia Huggins of the Pike Road Club; Mrs. H.C. Gardner, Mrs. James Kirksey, Jr. Mrs. Allen Thomas of Smilietown Club; Mrs. Irby Whittle, Mrs. Lewis Ellis, of the Stones Club; Mrs. Jake Chestnutt, Miss Emelyn Reddoch, of the Pintlala Club; Mrs. J.W. Sellers, Ramer Club; Mrs. H.R. Bailey, Mrs. J.C. Eagerton, Pinedale Club.

The LaPine Civic Club has scheduled a spend-the-day meeting Tuesday at the Baptist Church. Mrs. Arden Bradley will be program director. The meeting will be devoted to a round table discussion of home making, and roll call will be answered with household hints.

A revival meeting was held at the Ramer Methodist Church last week.

#### July 29, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

Members of the 121<sup>st</sup> Motor Transport, Alabama National Guard, stationed at Ramer left Thursday for Fort McClellan, Anniston for two weeks training. The personnel of the company consists of 54 officers and enlisted men.

Revival services will be held at Oak Bowery this week.

A total of 908 cans of vegetables was filled at the relief canning center, at Dublin, Wednesday; 250 cans were filled at Grady, Tuesday and 765 at Feltondale, Thursday, 250 cans were filled at Pine Level, Thursday afternoon.

The relief canning center, at Lapine, filled 250 cans of vegetables last week. One hundred cans were filled at Ramer Wednesday and 100 cans at Teasley's Thursday.

A meeting of the board of directors of the Montgomery County Tuberculosis Sanitarium has been called for Monday, at 11am, at the Gay-Teague Hotel, to hear the report of the committee on the constitution and by-laws.

Annual cemetery cleaning will be held at Hill's Chapel Friday. The first Friday in August has been observed at Hill's Chapel as cemetery cleaning day for 35 years.

Annual cemetery cleaning will be held at Elizabeth Cemetery Aug 8.

Revival services will open at the Church of Christ, in Dublin community, at 3pm, Sunday, Aug 5. J.S. Brown, of Montgomery, pastor, will be in charge.

Annual cemetery cleaning will be held at Dublin Thursday.

Annual revival services are being held this week at the Methodist Church, of LaPine. The Rev. B.I. Hughen, of LaPine, pastor, is conducting the services.

The Rev. W.O. Calhoun, pastor of Ramer Methodist Church, will go to Petrey to open a revival service, Aug 5.

Revival services were held last week at the Snowdoun Methodist Church, the Rev. E. D. Burnworth, of Montgomery, assisting the pastor, the Rev. B.I. Hughen.

The Ramer Chapter, Future Farmers of Alabama, will hold a Summer camp at Lake Martin, Aug 27-30. During this period, the executive committee will formulate plans for the club's program for 1934-35.

The Sunday School at Hill's Chapter has been reorganized with A.J. Smilie, superintendent, and Miss Margaret Smilie, secretary- treasurer. Teachers are: Primary class, Mary Frank Curtis; juniors, Mrs. C.B. McMoy; seniors, Mrs. Abernathy; adults, Mrs. L.S. Smilie.

The annual reunion of the decendants of Andrew Jackson and Josephine Smilie will be held on the second Sunday in August at the old Smilie homestead, "Wilson Glen," now occupied by Mrs. Allen F. Frazier, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Smilie.

Twenty-five new members were received at a recent revival at Pine Level Methodist Church. Revival services were also held recently at Macedonia Protestant Methodist Church, the Rev. T. C. Cassady, of Montgomery, assisting the pastor, the Rev. Arthur Lynch, of Petrey.

A community wide revival was held last week at Balebee Presbyterian Church, with LaPine Methodist Church and Cubahatchie Baptist Church cooperating. The Rev. William English Howell, of Dallas, Texas, was in charge of the services.

The Ramer Civic Club will hold its annual husbands' night entertainment the third Friday in August.

## August 5, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

Field workers of the Montgomery County relief committee announced yesterday that canning for the public on 50-50 basis would begin this week. Any person who has either fruit or vegetables to be canned may bring then to the relief canning plants, located at convenient points over the county, where cans will be furnished by the relief committee and the products canned. The finished product will be divided equally between the relief committee and the person who furnishes the fruit or vegetables. That portion collected by the field worker will be delivered to the storeroom of the relief committee for distribution among needy families of the city this Winter.

The Dublin canning center led the county last week in the number of containers filled by families on relief. A total of 744 No. 2 cans was filled, corn and peas being the principal vegetables used. Feltondale plant canned 625 containers; Pine Level, 250, and Grady, 202.

Etta E. Smith Chapter, No 290, Order of the Eastern Star, initiated Will M. Weaver, of Grady, at the last meeting.

The annual revival will be held at Hill's Chapel the week beginning Aug. 13.

The monthly Royal Service meeting of the Ramer Baptist Woman's Missionary Society will be held this week at the church instead of at the home of Mrs. N.J. Cowles, as formerly scheduled, Mrs. J.E. Morriss, president, has announced. The monthly

business meeting will be held at the home of Mrs. Cowles, who is away on vacation this week.

These sermon topics for the revival at the Dublin Church of Christ this week were announced by the Rev. Brown, pastor: Sunday afternoon, "Sin"; Sunday night, "Prepare to meet God," Monday afternoon, "Our Duty to God"; Monday night, "Things for Which the Church of Christ Stands"; Tuesday afternoon, "Our Duty to Christ," Tuesday night, "From Heaven or of Men"; Wednesday afternoon, "Our Duty to Each Other"; Wednesday night, "The Thief on the Cross"; Thursday afternoon, "Duty to Our Family"; Thursday night, "Heartfelt Religion"; Friday afternoon, "Duty to Our selves"; Friday night, "Christian Unity."

Mrs. Lucien Anderson will entertain members of the Round Table Club, of Grady, at her home Wednesday afternoon. The roll call will be answered with a tribute to women. Mrs. Sallie C. Athey will give a paper on "The Advancement of Women during the Last Fifty Years." A social meeting will follow the program.

Members of the LeGrand Community Club will observe the annual husbands' night entertainment Friday, Aug. 17.

The annual cemetery cleaning at the Elizabeth Cemetery, in the Mt. Lebanon neighborhood will be held Wednesday.

The Smilietown Community Club will hold its annual picnic Thursday, Aug 16. Members and their families will attend.

Beat committeemen engaged in measuring cotton acreage under the cotton production control act except to complete their work within the next year.

## August 13, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

Members of the 121<sup>st</sup> Motor Transport Company, Alabama National Guard, are expected to return Tuesday from Ft. McClellan at Anniston, where they have been in training two weeks.

Baptismal services were held Friday afternoon at Dublin for a number of new members received during the revival of the past week.

Mrs. Lucien Anderson, of Grady, was hostess to the local Round Table Club Wednesday afternoon, at her home. Roll call was answered with a tribute to woman. Mrs. T.W. Athey gave a paper on "The Advancement of Women for the Past Fifty Years." During a business session, the park committee introduced a motion to place a well in the park. A discussion followed. During the social hour, the hostess conducted a contest on similar words with different meanings, the prize being won by Mrs. Athey. A Who's Who contest was conducted with the following results wittiest, Mrs. T.S. Skipper, most

loyal, Mrs. H.H. Hassey, most dignified, Mrs. G.L. Harris, neatest, Mrs. C.D. Keener, jolliest, Mrs. W. V. Bell, most intellectual, Mrs. E.E. Dryden and Mrs. T.W. Athey; best all-round, Mrs. C.E. Mills; prettiest, Miss Georgia Collier and Mrs. C.D. Keener, biggest bluff, Mrs. W.M. Mills, Mrs. W.V. Bell, Mrs. Lillian Collier; most enthusiastic worker, Mrs. E.F. Wingard and Mrs. L. Anderson; most dependable member, Mrs. C. W. Collier and Mrs. W.V. Bell; biggest prim, Mrs. C.D. Keener; happiest, Mrs. W.M. Weaver, biggest booster, Mrs. W.V. Bell.

A series of meetings is being held this week at the Grady Church of Christ by W. T. Grider, of Troy.

The Pinedale Civic Club will hold a literary program Tuesday afternoon with Miss Minnie Irene Spivey director Mrs. Kennington will be hostess.

The Stones Civic Club will hold its annual picnic Aug 24.

The Woman's Missionary Society of Ramer Baptist Church held its monthly Royal Service program Tuesday afternoon at the church. Miss Maud Hobbie was leader. Taking part on the program were: Mrs. J.W. Dunford, Mrs. J.E. Morriss, Mrs. C.M. Brooks, Mrs. M.B Rushton, Mrs. J.M. Grant and Mrs. G. L. Cherry. The monthly business meeting will be held at the regular date at the home of Mrs. N.J. Cowles.

Approximately 1,000 containers of fruits and vegetables were filled Wednesday at the relief canning plant at Dublin. The total represented canning by families on relief and that done for the public on a percentage basis.

Members of the Snowdoun Woman's Club will hold their annual picnic at Oak Park Aug 22.

Members of the Ramer F.F.A Club will go to Lake Martin Aug 27 for their annual outing. The camp has been planned on a regular program including lessons to be given by an expert in life saving. The program of work for the chapter during the 1934-35 term will also be worked out during the camping period. The boys will return home Aug 30. They will be accompanied by Prof. J.E. Morriss faculty supervisor of the club.

Members of the Pike Road Woman's Club will hold a spend-the -day party at their regular monthly meeting day on Aug 15. Mrs. Raymond Lightfoot and Mrs. J.K. Palmer will be hostesses.

Revival services are being held this week at Orion Baptist Church. The Rev. Charles Brewer of Opelika is in charge and services are being held twice daily.

Revival services will begin Monday at Hill's Chapel near Dublin. The Rev. J.J. Smilie of Brewton will assist the pastor Rev W. O Calhoun.

The annual reunion of the family of Mr. and Mrs. S.E. Trotter was held at their home at Shady Grove Aug 5 the following being present: Mr. and Mrs. Napoleon Trotter and children, Mildred, Carl, Knox and Julius of Ramer; Mrs. Byrtram Trotter, of Ramer; Mr. and Mrs. Ernest H. Trotter and children, Morris Trotter and Mrs. Etta Ruth Trotter Foy of Waycross, Ga; Mrs. Gussie Trotter and Mr. and Mrs. Norman of Dothan; Mrs. William Trotter and son, Buddy of Mobile, Mr. and Mrs. Caldwell Trotter and children, Martha Jean and Sam of Shady Grove; Miss Mattie Lois Trotter, Pelvy Trotter and Moses Trotter of Shady Grove; Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Hassey of Grady; Mr. and Mrs. J.H. Kent, Mr. and Mrs. Parker Dendy and John Earl Kent of Shady Grove; Mrs. Bertha Trotter Champion and sons, Ben and Leon, of Montgomery; J.H. Athey and Miss Laura Athey of Ramer; Rev. and Mrs. J.W. Whitsit, of Shady Grove.

The Ramer Epworth League held its monthly social meeting last week, having a picnic at the lily pool on the high school.

Public schools of Montgomery County will open on Sept. 17.

Members of Smilietown Community Club will have their annual picnic at Sullivan's Lake Thursday.

An illustrated lecture on a world famous religious painting will be held at the Mt. Meigs Church Friday night, sponsored by members of the Epworth League. Franklin S. Moseley will deliver the lecture. Following the talk, there will be an ice cream supper. The public is invited.

Revival services are being held this week at Highland Home Church of Christ. The meeting which is being conducted by L.B. Jones, of North Alabama, will be continued through Sunday, Aug 19.

# August 20, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

The relief canning plant at Feltondale established a new record for the county Thursday when 1,389 pints of fruits and vegetables were canned under the supervision of Miss Madell Milligan field worker. Nine hundred thirty- seven pints were canned at Dublin Wednesday; 547 at Grady Tuesday and 375 at Pine Level Thursday. A number of local people took advantage of the canning on share basis. A total of 444 pints was collected by the field workers as toll to be stored for distribution in the Winter months.

Shipments of package bees to points in the East and to Canada are being made at present from Ramer. Norman Brothers are making the principal shipments.

The Ramer Baptist Woman's Missionary Society will hold a mission study class Wednesday at the church. Members of the Pine Level Lapine and Mt. Lebanon Baptist organizations and of the W.M. S. of the local Methodist Church have been invited to

attend the mission class and to be guests of the Ramer society. The meeting will open at 10:30 a.m. with Mrs. J.E. Morriss presiding. The subject of study will be "Stewardship and Missions."

The monthly business meeting of the Ramer Baptist W.M.S. will be held Monday at 4 p.m. at the home of Mrs. Kathleen Cowles with Mrs. J.H. Milligan joint hostess.

Registration of unemployed teachers for government aid will begin in the county Monday morning with Mrs. Wilodene Smith of Lapine in chapter. The work will be done under the auspices of State Department with the Alabama Relief Administration.

Members of the Pinedale Civic Club will hold their annual picnic Aug 18.

The Snowdoun Women's Club members entertained their husbands at a banquet at the clubhouse on Thursday night. Officers of this club are Mrs. Frank Calloway president, Mary J.P Curry; vice-president; Mrs. James D Sanford secretary Mrs. C.M. Stowers treasurer.

A reunion of the Smilie family held Sunday at the home of the Rev. and Mrs. Jack Smilie in the Smilietown Community assembled a number of relatives and other family connections and friends. A picnic dinner was served at noon and in the afternoon an informal program was presented with Mrs. Pearl Barnett of Barstow, Okla. daughter of the Rev and Mrs. Smilie presiding. Mrs. Beatrice Smilie Frazier gave a brief sketch of the life of her parents and their establishments of () home in Montgomery County. The Rev. J.J. Smilie of Brewton grandson of the Rev. and Mrs. Smilie gave a tribute to their memory. Special music was given by Mrs. Arden Bradley of Lapine who gave a piano solo. Mrs. Kitty Smilie Sims and Mrs. Rufus Sirmon of Daphne, who sang "Whispering Hope" Miss Evelyn Smilie who gave a harmonica solo, Miss Josephine Barnett of Bistow, Okla. Who gave a vocal solo, "In the Garden" and the children of the Rev. and Mrs. Smilie who gave several group songs. Little Jule Bradley of Lapine and Mrs. Rufus Sirmon gave a series of readings. Attending the reunion were: Mrs. A.L Faulk, Mr. and Mrs. W.T Barnett and Miss Margaret Barnett, Mrs. R.A Yarbrough, Mr. and Mrs. J.R. Cochran, Mr. and Mrs. L.S. Smilie, Mr. and Mrs. G.L. Ingram and son, Mr. and Mrs. W.W. Smilie, Mr. and Mrs. Rufus Sirmon, Mr. and Mrs. A.T. Brooks, Mr. and Mrs. C.B. Smilie, Mr. and Mrs. Gillis Smilie and daughter, Patsy Ruth, Mr. and Mrs. I.W. Grant, Douglas Smilie, Richard Smilie, Frazer Faulk, Lamar Smilie, Arden Bradley, DeVaughhn Smilie, Mr. and Mrs. F.A. Curtis and Miss Claudie Bell Curtis, Mr. and Mrs. Pugh Allen and daughter, Vallie Jo, Miss Martha Mae Gardner.

Also Miss Jessie Dell Smilie, Miss Evelyn Smilie, Miss Lucile Cargile, John Kilpatrick, Mrs. Ina Pearl Wingard, Mr. and Mrs. J.G. Johnson, Miller Shepard, Miss Buna Pugh, Kitty Virginia Sealy, Dr. H.H. McNeill, J.E. Felton, Mrs. E.E. Smith, Mildred Smith, Mr. and Mrs. A.E. Bradley, Jule Ann Bradley, G.W. Johnson, Mrs. Leola Hyatt, Mrs. O.C. McNeill, Miss Mollie Norman, Miss Ada Wright, the Rev. J.J. Smilie, the Rev. W.O. Calhoun; W.A. Canty, Mr. and Mrs. A.J. Smilie, Mr. and Mrs. A.F.

Frazer, Miss Josephine Barnett, Miss Louise Smilie, James Chisholm, Wilborn Smilie, Mrs. C.E. Barnett, Mr. and Mrs. Julius Smilie, Malcolm McNeill, Miss Margaret Smilie, Mr. and Mrs. Louis Head, Albert and James Head and Mrs. Leona Sims Campbell.

Members of the Stones Civic Club will hold a club picnic Friday.

Miss Frances Howard Sullivan, Montgomery County's best all-round 4-H Club girl, and a number of other club members will attend the state short course in Auburn. Accompanying them will be Mrs. Mamie Thorington, county home demonstration agent.

The Round Table Club of Grady will meet Wednesday at the home of Mr. S T.S. Skipper, with Mrs. Whit Athey, hostess. Roll call will be answered with current events. Mrs. C.E. Mills will give a paper on "The 1934 Session of Congress and its Accomplishments," Mrs. W.M. Weaver will make a talk on "Women in Congress." A social program will be directed by the hostess.

The Woman's Missionary Society of Pine Level Baptist Church will hold its monthly meeting at the church on Oct. 17. A special program will be given under the direction of Mrs. J.M. Townsend, president.

The Montgomery W.M.U. Association will have its quarterly meeting at LaPine, Oct. 18. Southside, Pine Level and Ramer will be joint hostesses with LaPine.

The Ramer Chapter, Future Farmers of Alabama, will sponsor a rat eradication campaign this week. Members will prepare the poison bait and deliver to farmers with directions for use at a small cost.

A 4-H Club has been organized at Pike Road with officers as follows: Carolyn Cantey, president; Tessie Mae Lewis, vice-president; Carrie Pugh, secretary-treasurer; Louise Gloss, reporter; Neil Cantey, song leader.

The Pine Level Intermediate B.Y. P.U. has elected the following officers: Morris Wingard, president; Edna McCormick, secretary; Windom Parker, treasurer; Alice Jewel Townsend and Mary Frances Guice, group captains; Lillian Alford, chorister; Mrs. Morris Wingard and John Albert Rhodes directors; Alice Jewel Townsend, pianist.

A play, "The Old Home Place," will be presented at Pine Level School auditorium Friday night under the auspices of the B.Y.P.U. Characters will be from the membership of the organization.

The senior class of Pike Road High School has elected offices as follows: Sam Pharr, president; Frances Charles, vice-president; Martha Laurie McLendon, secretary; Sara Wilson, treasurer; Carolyn Cantey, reporter. Other members of the class are: Albert Lawson, Warren Meriwether, Woodrow Johnson, Joe Jenkins, Virginia Baldwin, Gladys Maddox, Emily Paul, Mary Elizabeth Kennington, Carrie Pugh, Neil Cantey and Tessie Mae Lewis.

The Pintlala Civic Club has elected hostesses as follows for the new club year: October, Mrs. Lewis Ellis; November, Mrs. A.R. Garrett; December, Miss Luis Mae Moseley; January, Mrs. J.S. Reddock; February, Mrs. Frank Shackelford; March, Mrs. Elner Murray; April, Mrs. J.L. Crenshaw; May, Mrs. Raymond Rast; June, to supplied: September, Mrs. J.T. Chesnutt, The annual club rally will be held in July and the annual picnic in August.

The Round Table Club of Grady will meet Wednesday afternoon at the home of Mrs. B.G. Tucker. The meeting will open with group singing of "Old Oaken Bucket," and roll call will be answered with incidents of school days. Misses Georgia Collier and Elizabeth Wilson of the school faculty will give papers. The hostess will be in charge of the social program.

The program committee of the Sellers Civic Club has announced the following hostesses for the present club year: October, Mrs. D.S. Findley; November, Mrs. R. C. Rives; December, Mrs. Joe Scaife; January, Mrs. R.S. Hataway; February, Mrs. B.F. Anderson; March, Mrs. Ruth Mizelle; April, Mrs. S.J. Guy; May, Mrs. Charlie Maddox; June, Mrs. C.F. Noble: September, Mrs. J.C. Gross, Members will attend the annual county club rally in July and will have their annual picnic in August.

Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington, county home demonstration agent, will have the following itinerary this week: Monday, office; Tuesday, Pinedale Woman's Club; Wednesday, Snowdoun Woman's Club; Thursday, Sellers Civic Club; Friday, special work, Saturday, office and curb market.

The Pinedale Civic Club will meet Tuesday afternoon with Mrs. Will Sullivan as hostess. The extension lesson in "Furniture in the Home" will be presented by the club leaders.

A fiddles' contest will be held at Montgomery County High School Friday night under the auspices of the F.F.A. club to raise money to send a delegate to the National F.F.A. Congress. A popularity contest will also be held to elect "Miss Montgomery County High School," the winner to serve a sponsor at the Ramer- Wetumpka football game. The club member who sells the most tickets to the contest will be given a free trip to the National Convention.

### October 22, 1934 By Mildred S. Smith

A 4-H Club was organized Tuesday at Ramer Junior High School with officers and members as follows: Eleanor Gardner, president; Ruth Amason, vice-president; Sara Margaret Hicks, secretary; Urlene Ray, song leader; Edith Martz reporter; Ruby Ray, Jessie Paulk, Muriel Sneed, Janet Bell, Mamie Ruth Lacey and Hortense Tucker. The club will make a study of clothing, holding meetings monthly on the third Tuesday under supervision of Mrs. Mamie C. Thorington.

The following pupils of Pike Road High School made the honor roll the first scholastic month: Senior Three Class, Carolyn Cantey, Mary Ella Kennington, Gladys Maddox; Senior Two Class, Louise Glost, John Hall, Ann Howard, Frances Meriwether, Margaret Sue Shellman, Ann Wright, Rochelle Willis; Senior One Class, Anne Jordan, John Dean Glider, Mary Lou Hughes; Junior Three Class, Nan Garnand, Eric Ellis, Martha Marler, Brownie Davis, Louise Reynolds; Junior Two Class, Fred Stowers, Mildred Brown Davis, Leon Reynolds; Junior One Class, Roberts Wright, Briggs Dillard, Jr.

The Ramer Methodist W.M.S. met Tuesday afternoon in the church parior with Mrs. P.H. Harris and Mrs. W.P. Huey hostesses. Mrs. S.U. Turnipseed presided and opened the meeting with prayer. Roll was called by the secretary and the minutes read and approved, after which reports were heard by the treasures, Mrs. W.D. Smith and